## Paseo Master Association Presidents Report March 2020

March has begun under a cloud of uncertainty as we all deal with the Corona virus/ Covid-19 outbreak. Each and everyone of us are responsible to ensure we protect ourselves, our families, friends, and fellow citizens from the risks of contracting the virus.

As a result, we will plan our meetings and events to reduce risk of exposure. The board asks each and every member to take the measures that have been outlined by health officials to reduce your exposure risk.

During the next few months we will operate our facilities in as normal a fashion as possible with additional actions and resources aimed at cleaning, hand washing, and use of cleaning products that destroy the virus. We are hopeful that the spread of the virus will be reduced a a result of ongoing public health efforts.

## March Items:

- The funding and furniture open house held on March 16 was successful in providing members with more details on how projects are funded and what is driving the furniture replacement project.
- The gym was deep cleaned and new strength equipment installed.
- The Tiki gate and fencing was replaced and the fingerprint reader relocated and "hardened" to prevent reoccurrence of vandalism.
- The new storage shed is complete which will allow us to move all our items from the containers in the parking lot and free up those parking spots for member use.
- Continued to drive dinning and men options throughout the F&B venues.
- · Additional projects are on today's agenda for view and next steps.
- A final item of note, we have many common areas such as the pub, theater, Bistro, etc.
  that are open and used by members and member groups. Because these are common
  areas they are accessible and useable by multiple members and/or groups at the same
  time. If you are looking for a quieter place where pool tables are not available, the staff
  would be happy to set you up in the Bistro. Approved paid private events are the only
  occasions when access by members may be restricted.

There are a number of events planned for the rest of the season and, as noted, will continue unless the public health environment deteriorates.

Again, I would like to thank all those members who volunteer and the board members for the gift of your time.

 We currently need volunteers for the DRC where we are up to 5 members, we have added Ron Bendell as a new member and will join us in the February meeting. Lots for all of us to do and support. Thank you to the membership for your on-going feedback, ideas, support and volunteerism.